Parent Letter

Re: SASE 9 Overnight Survival Trip
November 21, 2017
Dear Parent/ Guardian:
Our survival trip will take place December 7th and 8th. Students will be working individually or in small groups to construct lean-to shelters to spend the night. Listed below are a few details.
Agenda – Thursday, December 7, 2017
· 8:30 am: organize gear at PCSS

· 9 am: depart for Mount Lorne

· 9:45 am: park at lot 450 in Robinson Subdivision and unload/ pack gear

· 10:30 am: hike to shelter building site 

· 11 am am: lean-to safety briefing/ demo; snowshoe hare snare demonstration; lean-to construction; firewood gathering; eat pack lunch/ snacks as needed; survival video footage
· Chaperone check-ins every 1-2 hours during and following shelter construction (continued through the night)
Agenda – Friday, February 8, 2017
· 9am: student wake-up; shelter groups dismantle structures and pack gear; snack as required; return to vehicle at lot 450
· 11am: return to school

· 11:45pm: brunch (provided)

· 1pm: gear clean-up; complete journals

· 3pm: dismissal *possible early dismissal
Location
· Forest surrounding lot 450 in Robinson Subdivision

· Shelter groups will be spaced a few hundred metres apart along an old logging road

· Males and females will be in separate areas

Food
· Pack lunch for day 1 (students provide)
· Pre-made supper for day 1 (optional - students provide)
· Snacks for day 1 and 2 (optional - students provide)
· Extra tea/ hot chocolate/ instant soup (optional - students provide)
· Brunch (SASE provides)
Supervision
· Teacher: Haley Digel (replacing Kathleen McDade)
· Female chaperone: Jeannie Burke

· Male chaperone: TImothé Lamoreux
Transportation
· Students will be transported to and from the site with a school van

· A truck driven by a chaperone will be used to transport gear

Gear Notes
· Please refer to the equipment list and help your son/ daughter get organized prior to the trip

· Sleeping mats/ bags are optional for students depending on the degree to which they would like to simulate a survival scenario

· Students will be using hand saws to cut logs for their shelters and firewood

Upon return to the school on Friday, December 8, 2017, students and leaders will cooperatively clean up all trip gear prior to the end of the school day. If students can not take their regular buses home, parents will be contacted to arrange for transportation.

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Haley Digel (replacement for Kathleen McDade)
(w) 667-8044; (c)332-2466
